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BUDGETARY AFFAIRS

Summary of the meeting held on December 18, 2003
/
1. Consideration of the Management Study 

The Committee began its consideration of the Management Study that was presented to the Permanent Council at its session held on November 19, 2003.  In this regard and at the request of the Committee, the Secretary General, the Assistant Secretary General; the Secretariat for Management; as well as the Director of the Department of Human Resources offered their preliminary views on the study and on its recommendations regarding their respective areas. 

Various delegations also spoke on the Study, and raised questions to the Representative of the consulting firm Deloitte and Touche that were duly answered.

It was decided by the Committee, to establish a working group composed of Belize, Brazil, Canada, Costa Rica, Colombia, Chile, Mexico, Panama, St. Vincent and the Grenadines and the United States, and open to all delegations, to examine whether the “Management Study” complied with the terms of reference of the contract issued to the consulting firm and to report its findings to the Committee at its session scheduled for January 22, 2004.  In addition, the Committee requested the Department of Legal Services to present a brief written legal opinion as to whether or not Deloitte and Touche fulfilled the terms of reference.  The Working Group will be chaired by the Vice Chair of the Committee.
2. Report of the General Secretariat on compliance with Quota Payments in Accordance with Resolution AG/RES. 1757 (XXX-O/00 (CP/doc. 3797/03)

The Assistant Secretary for Management presented the aforementioned report and informed the Committee that Costa Rica, Jamaica, United States and Uruguay had made payments after the report was issued.  In addition, he informed the Committee that the Delegations of Uruguay and Colombia had submitted payment plans.  The Committee took note of the Report and of the information presented by the General Secretariat.  It requested the General Secretariat to present this report on a monthly basis so that CAAP is kept up to date with respect to quota payments by member states. 

3. Scale of Quota Assessment


The Chair indicated that this matter was still on the Committee’s agenda and that he would like to consider it at the first informal meeting to be held 2004.

4. Note from the Secretary of the Permanent Council requesting the restoration of funds for the position of sound technician in the 2004 Regular Fund budget
The Committee considered the report (CP/doc.3809/03), took note of it and requested the General Secretariat to identify resources for this position since it is essential for the functioning of the Permanent Council, its committees and working groups and to report to the Committee as to the origin of the funds.

5. Report on Subprogram 10 W 2004 (CP/doc. 3810/03 corr.1)

The Committee noted the draft proposal on Subprogram 10 W for the 2004 budget and approved funding for the meetings to be held in January, February and March of 2004, based on the costs of meetings identified in resolution CP/RES. 807.  The Committee agreed to consider the new costs of meetings at its next meeting. 

6.
Report on administration costs for specific funds
The Committee requested that the Secretariat for Management present a report for the next meeting on the current policy regarding administrative costs for Specific Funds 

7.
Report of the General Secretariat on External Funds raised (CP/doc.3796/03) and the Report of the General Secretariat on the Work Plans of the Offices of the General Secretariat in the member states (CP/doc. 3811/03 corr.1)
The Committee decided to postpone the consideration of these reports until its next meeting.
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